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On August 12, 2011, a three-judge panel of the United States Court of Appeals for the 

11
th
 Circuit ruled that the individual mandate of the Patient Protection and Affordable 

Care Act (“PPACA”) is unconstitutional.  The individual mandate requires most people 

to either carry health coverage by 2014 or pay a penalty.  The Court reversed the finding 

of the lower court, however, which had found that the individual mandate was not 

severable and thus rendered the entire statute unconstitutional.  The case is Florida v. 

Sebelius. 

The 11th Circuit ruling was a 2-1 decision, with one dissenting judge opining that the 

mandate is constitutional.  The decision follows closely on the heels of the July 7 ruling 

of the United States Court of Appeals for the 6
th
 Circuit that the mandate is constitutional.  

That decision was also 2-1, with one dissenting judge concluding that the mandate is 

unconstitutional.  The plaintiffs in that case have now filed a petition for review with the 

United States Supreme Court.  That case is Thomas More Law Center v. Obama. 

The government’s options in the 11
th
 Circuit case are to either request a rehearing by all 

of the judges of that Court of Appeals or to petition the Supreme Court for review.  The 

fact that there is now a split between two circuits on the issue of the constitutionality of 

the mandate increases the odds that the Supreme Court will grant review.  Given the 

timing, there is a chance that the Supreme Court may decide this issue in its next session, 

which begins in October. 

In the meantime, four other cases have been decided by federal district courts and are 

now pending in U.S. Courts of Appeal.  The individual mandate was determined to be 

unconstitutional in one of those four cases.  That case, Virginia v. Sebelius, from the 

Eastern District of Virginia, is on appeal to the 4
th
 Circuit Court of Appeals, as is a case 

from the Western District of Virginia, Liberty University v. Geithner, that found the 

statute to be constitutional. 



Other provisions of the health care law have been challenged on various constitutional 

grounds, but the only issue that seems to have any traction is the constitutionality of the 

individual mandate.  We will continue to monitor these cases and keep you apprised of 

new developments.   
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